
Minutes from Meeting held May 12, 2020 
 

The May meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, May 12, 2020 at the 

South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting was 

called to order at 2:33 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston.  Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston and and 

Mike Richter.  Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Solicitor Alan Shaddinger; and Secretary Rebecca Andrew.  One 

visitor was present.  Minutes from the April 14th meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Joe 

Livingston and a second by Mike Richter.  
 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance - Mar. 31, 2020  $ 136,318.86 

Apr. Credits/Deposits     $ 101,225.81 

Apr. Credits/Interest     $      17.21 

Apr. Debits/Checks     $  30,571.05 

Balance as of April 30, 2020    $ 206,990.83 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – Mar. 31, 2020  $ 265,272.39 

Apr. Credits/Deposits – Interest    $      10.02 

Apr. Debits/Checks     $  29,303.89 

Balance as of April 30, 2020    $ 235,978.52 
 

Joe Livingston moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Mike Richter.  MC  
 

Visitors Acknowledged – None 

 
 

Roadmaster’s Report – Jamie Fries reported on the following: 

 Repairs to Dave Wade’s driveway in Douthette. 

 After they are done salt brining they will be working on Snake Rd. 

 Chuck started back for summer help. 

 Charles Burns will go for his CDL when things open back up.  
 

 

Attorney’s Report – Alan will be contacting the borough to find out more about the bill for the workers comp.   

 

Building Code Official – Not present. 
 

Supervisors’ Report –None 

 
Property Maintenance Official- Karen Hanna reported on the following. 

Karen questioned Alan on procedures for condemning a property that is County owned. 

Questions were brought up about how to proceed with a resident that is placing junk on neighboring properties.  

She continues to send out letters to Property owners for code violations. 

Discussed a property for sale that had a sign stating it could be used as lots for campers. Karen will respond 

with a letter asking him to remove this statement. 

 
 

Secretary’s Report – Reports were given to the Supervisors showing where we are at with the yearly budget.  

Audit reports were presented.  

A bill for copies regarding the Sewer Authority RTK was presented. Mike Richter made a motion to pay for the 

copies with a second by Joe Livingston. MC 

A resolution to Implement Property Tax Relief Provisions was approved. Joe Livingston Made a motion to 



accept the Resolution extending the face value deadline of Real Estate Taxes from June 30, 2020 to Aug 31, 

2020, with a second by Mike Richter. MC 

 
 

Correspondence Received – None. 
 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the May bills with a second by Mike Richter.  MC 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:51 pm.  

 

       Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 

 
 

 


